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Kgoshi L C Mothiba to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry: 

Whether he or his department has taken or intends taking any steps in respect of sewage spillages into rivers; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details, including the (a) date of commencement, (b) target areas, (c) costs involved, (d) budgetary constraints and (e) manpower required? 
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REPLY:

The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry will always take action in terms of sewage spillages into a water resource if the problem is brought to its attention. The actions however, will vary depending on the circumstances. 

The responsibility of water services and its' operation and maintenance lies with the service provider which, in most cases, is the local authority. If a spillage occurs it needs to be reported to the relevant office within the local authority who needs to respond to the problem. Only if the local authority does not respond within a reasonably short period will the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry's regional office in the area then step in and put further pressure on the local authority to attend to the problem. Legal action will be taken if the local authority makes no attempt to remedy the situation after co-operative governance has been tried.
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In terms of the Water Service Development Plans (WSDPs) a local authority needs to include how it intends to operate and maintain the water services under its’ jurisdiction. These plans would include the relevant information on budgetary constraints and personnel required to perform the functions. From these WSDPs the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry will be able to ascertain whether a particular local authority has the budget and personnel to operate and maintain a particular service effectively. If my Department is not satisfied with the plan it will then go back to the local authority to discuss amendments.

The Constitution makes provision for a process to develop agreed procedures. In terms of this my Department is currently in discussion with a donor agency to sponsor a programme for the development of an agreed procedure for the management of water quality impacts from local governments.

